
California Regional Water Quality Control Board

San Diego Region

Over 50 Years Serving San Diego, Orange, and Riverside Counties

Matthew Rodriquez Recipient of the 2004 Environmental Award for Outstanding Achievement from U.S. EPA Edmund G.~Brown Jr.
Secretaryfor mmm^mmmm^^^immm^mmmm^mmmmmmm^immmm^^ Gnvpmnr

Environmental Protection 9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100, San Diego, California 92123-4353
(858)467-2952 • Fax (858) 571-6972

http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/sandiego

December 13, 2011
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Assistant City Engineer

City of San Clemente

910 Calie Negocio, Suite 100

San Clemente, CA 92672

Dear Mr. Rebensdorf:

SUBJECT: CONSIDERATION OF ADOPTION OF TENTATIVE ORDER NO.

R9-2011-0073, AN ORDER MODIFYING ORDER NO. R9-2003-0123,

MASTER RECLAMATION PERMIT FOR THE CITY OF SAN CLEMENTE

WATER RECLAMATION PLANT, ORANGE COUNTY

This serves to inform you that the,California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San

Diego Region (San Diego Water Board) has postponed considering adoption of the

enclosed Tentative Order No. R9-2011-0073 (tentative Order) to its scheduled board

meeting on February 8, 2012. The meeting will begin promptly at 9:00 AM and will be

held at the following location:

Board Room

California Regional Water Quality Control Board

San Diego Region

9174 Sky Park Court, Suite 100

San Diego, CA 92123-4340

The tentative Order, if adopted, would modify Order No. 2003-0123, Master

Reclamation Permit with Waste Discharge Requirements for the Production and

Purveyance of Recycled Water for City of San Clemente Water Reclamation Plant,

Orange County. The proposed tentative Order would, if adopted increase the average

monthly flow limit specified in Order No. R9-2003-0123 for the City of San Clemente

Water Reclamation Plant from 2.2 to 5.0 million gallons per day as requested by the

City of San Clemente. The proposed tentative Order would also require the City of San

Clemente to participate in the development of a salt and nutrient management plan for

the San Juan Groundwater Basin. The South Orange County Wastewater Authority

will lead the development of a salt and nutrient management plan for the San Juan

Groundwater Basin.
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Copies of the Tentative Order as well as an underline strikeout version of the original

Order No. R9-2003-0123 showing the proposed revisions are available on our website

at: http://www.waterboards,ca.gov/sandiego/.

Comments must be received in the San Diego Water Board's office no later than

5:00 pm on Wednesday, January 12, 2012. Written comments should be submitted

electronically to oosibodu@waterboards.ca.gov in Portable Document Format (PDF) or

Microsoft Word.

In the subject line of any response, please include the'requested "In reply refer to"

information located in the heading of this letter. For questions pertaining to the subject,

please contact Mr. Fisayo Osibodu at (858)-637-5594 or via e-mail at

oosibodu(a)waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

\ Si 0 o (

/Julie Chan

Chief, Cleanup and Land Discharge Branch
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Enclosure: Tentative Order No. R9-2011 -0073

cc w/enclosure: Mr. Jay Elston, Utility Operations Supervisor

City of San Clemente Water Reclamation Plant

380 Avenlda Pico, San Clemente, CA 92672

Mr. Tom Rosales, General Manager

South Orange County Wastewater Authority

34156 Del Obispo Street, Dana Point, CA 92629
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